

DREW ALEXANDER, SHERIFF

COUNTY OF SUMMIT • STATE OF OHIO

January 12, 2009

Mr. Russell Pry County Executive 175 South Main Street, Eighth Floor Akron, Ohio 44308

RE: Robert Hunt

Dear Mr. Pry:

Greetings. Please accept this correspondence as a heartfelt thanks and appreciation for allowing Mr. Robert Hunt to be a part of the Sheriff's Office 2008 inservice training program. Throughout 2008, he instructed more than 600 members of the Sheriff's Office. He made himself available to meet our schedule which included evenings as well as day classes. He often arrived an hour prior to the scheduled time and often stayed beyond the scheduled time to answer questions concerning the subject matter. He conducted himself in a highly professional and polished manner and he took a subject which was somewhat controversial and made it pertinent, as well as interesting. Mr. Hunt was, by far, one of our better instructors, whereas he took the subject matter, provided a foundation, legal considerations, examples and got the class highly motivated through roll playing, class discussion and participation.

I truly value his professionalism, as well as his friendship. I look forward to working with him in the future. He certainly represents the Executive's Office in a highly professional and positive fashion.

If I can be of assistance to you, please do not hesitate to contact me at (330) 896-4019.

Sincerely,

Lieutenant Dale A. Soltis

Training Bureau Commander

DAS/jnr

Administration/Operations • 53 University Ave. • Akron, Ohio 44308-1679 Phone 330-643-2181 • Fax 330-434-2701

SUMMIT COUNTY JAIL • 205 EAST CROSIER STREET • AKRON, OHIO 44311-2351

PHONE 330-643-2171 • FAX 330-253-4138